

A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Thursday November 15, 2018 7PM, in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts. Present were:
James A. MacDonald – Chair
Brendan G. Keogh - Vice Chair
Michael L. Butler
Dr. Dennis J. Teehan, Jr.
Dennis J. Guilfoyle


Mr. MacDonald called the Meeting to order at 7: 03pm.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Led by Mr. MacDonald.

DEDHAM CITIZENS OPEN DISCUSSION

None.

Discussion & Vote RE: Request for East Dedham Jingle Bell Run (12-8-18)

Dan O’Neil was present before the Board to request permission for his East Dedham Jingle Bell run on December 8, 2018. Mr. O’Neil stated that they will be fundraising for Bobby’s Brigade and Team with a Mission. 

Discussion & Vote RE: Request for Sunday Work at ECEC Site

Dave Roberts was present before the Board. Mr. Roberts informed all that he was contacted by the Project Manager who was looking for permission to work on Sundays at the ECC site. Mr. Roberts stated that this is been the wettest fall in quite a while, which has caused quite a few delays. Mr. Roberts added that there will be no large trucks coming on-site and off-site on the Sundays in question. Mr. Roberts informed all that on the Sundays work will be prep for the cement pouring.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  

Mr. Butler asked what the dates were.

Ms. Baker informed all that the Sundays affected would be November 18, 25 and December 2, 9 from 8 AM to 4 PM.

Mr. MacDonald pointed out that in the construction business Saturdays and Sundays are premium days. Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Roberts who paying for these premium workers.

Mr. Roberts answered the contractor is Mr. Roberts added that all the members of the SBRC are in favor of this.

Teehan asked Mr. Roberts if there was any concern about disruption in the neighborhood.

Mr. Roberts stated that he is reached out to the closest abutter and has not heard back from as of yet. Mr. Roberts added that they do communicate any schedule abnormalities with the residents.

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion and Vote w/ Treasurer – Collector re; Inter Fund Advanced Borrowing

Jane Lepardo, Town Treasurer/Collector, was present before the Board.  

Ms. Lepardo informed the Board that she is requesting $4 million for some additional funding for the ECEC project.  

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh.

Mr. Butler clarified with Ms. Lepardo that this amount is not above what was originally appropriated.

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion & Vote re: Request for Menorah in Dedham Square, Ceremony on December 5, 2018

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan.  On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion & Vote RE: Updated Financials Policies

Mr. Butler informed all that the recommendation was to update the policies every five years, or so. Mr. Butler added that the last time this was done and signed off on was 2012. Mr. Butler stated that the Town has four financial policies and the working group is presenting three of those this evening. Mr. Butler informed all that the working group consisted of representatives from the Finance Committee, School Committee, the Board, member at large Tom Polito, with technical assistance from Jane Lepardo and Andrea Terkelsen.

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]Mr. Butler informed all of the policies; Investment Policy, Capital Policy and Debt Management Policy. 

INVESTMENT POLICY

Mr. Butler stated that they added a requirement that certain Investments be fully collateralized to 102% of the deposit. Mr. Butler informed all that they added some language because the auditors, for the past several years, have been commenting on the Annual Financial Reports that the Town could not have a custodial credit risk Policy, so it was inserted there.

CAPITAL POLICY

Mr. Butler stated that they added the Robin Reyes Major Capital Facilities Stabilization Fund. Mr. Butler explained that this was added that for special emphasis to remind people that it is to be used for major renovation of existing buildings, construction of new buildings or purchasing an existing building that meets the Town’s needs.

DEBT MANAGEMENT POLICY

Mr. Butler stated that the Debt Management Policy went through some significant changes. Mr. Butler added that they worked to clarify that the ceiling Capital Investment is 10% of the operating budget. Mr. Butler continued, saying that the previous floor was 2%, which is not enough to sustain all of the projects. 

THE OVERALL FINANCIAL POLICY

Mr. Butler informed all that this will be ready in a few months.

Mr. MacDonald asked that the Board review the $4 million added by the inter fund borrowing that just took place.

Mr. Butler stated that previously the language referring to large building projects being funded from debt exclusions, specified a minimum of $4 million. Mr. Butler thanked Jane Lepardo, Andrea Terkelsen, and Jim Kern for their help in hammering out these policies. Mr. Butler informed all that Steve Bilafer is leading the way on the overall financial Policy rewrite.

Mr. MacDonald stated that he would entertain a motion that the Board of Selectmen endorse the Investment Policy, Capital Policy and the Debt Management Policy as presented this evening.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. 

Mr. Butler stated that he would like to recognize a few other members of the Committee; Mayanne Briggs, John Heffernan and Sue Carney.

On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Discussion/Presentation with Engineering & BETA RE: Dedham Square Pedestrian Study

Jason Mammone, Town Engineer, was present before the Board.

Mr. Mammone stated that this study is a result of the money that was appropriated at the Spring Town Meeting to hire a consultant to re-evaluate Dedham Square regarding the potential to improve pedestrian safety in the Square. Mr. Mammone added that they hired BETA, which is Greg Lucas and Justin Curewitz. 

Mr. Lucas stated that the presentation will summarize the data that is presented in the report. 


Town of Dedham

Dedham Square

Pedestrian Signal Evaluation 

November 15, 2018
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PURPOSE

BETA Group, Inc. (BETA) has conducted this study on behalf of the Board of Selectmen to evaluate operations and pedestrian safety.

· Evaluate and make recommendations relative to pedestrian safety
· Evaluate potential for No Turn on Red restriction 
· Evaluate advanced technologies for applicability

Dedham Square Improvements

BETA Group, Inc. (BETA) has been working in conjunction with the Town of Dedham on Dedham Square improvements from initial scoping and funding assistance through design and construction. BETA has evaluated traffic safety and operation both immediately post‐construction and today.

· 2009: Preliminary Design
· 2010‐2011: Final Design
· 2012‐2013: Construction
· 2013‐2014: Post‐Construction Operational Study
· 2018: Pedestrian Safety and Evaluation Study

Dedham Square Improvements

High St at Washington St
	
· Concurrent operation with short (3 second) leading pedestrian interval (LPI)
· Allows peds to enter crosswalk before concurrent vehicle phase begins

High St at Eastern Ave

· New signals installed in August 2013
· Exclusive operation – all three approaches stop during ped activated exclusive phase

Both intersections operate under one traffic signal controller

Overlap phases allow concurrent movements between the two intersections


Data Collection

2009 data available for:
· Dedham Square: Washington St and Eastern Ave
· Lower Square: High St at East St and Harris St

2013 data available for:
· Court St/Ames St
· Lower Square

2018 data collected for:
· Dedham Square: Washington St and Eastern Ave.

Vehicles, pedestrians and bicycles counted

Crash Data

· 2011 Study included MassDOT data from 2007‐2009
· 2018 Study collected Town data from 2015‐2017 
· Also collected MassDOT data from 2014‐2016 for comparison to 2011 study data


	
	2007‐2009 MassDOT
	2007‐2009 MassDOT
	2015‐2017 
Town

	High @ Wash
	17
	10
	25

	High @ Eastern
	4
	3
	9

	
	
	
	



· MassDOT data shows slight reduction at Eastern Ave and notable reduction at Washington
· Town data shows more crashes
· Reporting varies – for example, operator reports may be submitted to Town but not to RMV
· Town data more representative of total crashes, but MassDOT data allows for meaningful comparison between time periods


Traffic Volume Data

Average Daily Traffic (ADT) Comparison

	
	2009
	2018
	Pct Change
(per year)

	High Street
(E of Wash)
	13,375
	12,210
	-1.0%

	Wash (N of High)

	11,715
	6,540
	-6.3%

	Wash (S of School
	9,380
	9,120
	-0.3%

	Eastern  Ave.
	9,465 
	8,320
	-1.4%



· Data collected in September in both 2009 and 2018 – no seasonal adjustment
· Washington St (North) reduction
· Reduction in cut‐through traffic due to improvements on Providence Highway
· Potential for unknown outside influence affecting traffic – construction, road closure, etc.
· Overall, slight reduction in traffic shown could be indicative of general day‐to‐day fluctuations in traffic volume



Traffic Volume Data

Turning Movement Count (TMC) Comparison

	
	
	2009
	2014
	2009->2014
(per year)
	2018
	2009->2014 (per year)

	High St

	AM
	1,866
	1,785
	-1,3%
	1,692
	-1.1%

	at Wash
	PM
	1,922
	1,785
	0.2%
	1,800
	-0.7%

	High St at

	AM
	1,234
	1,168
	-.1%
	1,072
	-1.6%

	Eastern Ave
	PM
	1,277
	1,265
	0.7%
	1,301
	0.2%



· Peak Hour volume comparison
· Seasonal adjustment to compare September 2009, April 2014 and September 2018
· Decreases in the AM peak hour across all time periods
· Increases in the PM peak hour at Eastern Avenue

Pedestrian Data

Pedestrian Count Comparison

	
	
	2009
	2014
	2009->2014
(per year)
	2018
	2009->2014 (per year)

	High St

	AM
	1,866
	1,785
	-1,3%
	1,692
	-1.1%

	at Wash
	PM
	1,922
	1,785
	0.2%
	1,800
	-0.7%

	High St at

	AM
	1,234
	1,168
	-.1%
	1,072
	-1.6%

	Eastern Ave
	PM
	1,277
	1,265
	0.7%
	1,301
	0.2%



· Of note: rain on 2018 count day, no rain for 2009 or 2014
· Marked increase in crossing High St east leg at Eastern Ave – 15 in 2009, 75 in 2014, 72 in 2018


Traffic Signal Phasing

• Current Phasing modified from 2011 design phasing

· Exclusive ped phase added at Eastern Ave

· LPI added at Washington St

· Overlap trailing green added to clear vehicles on High St between Eastern and Washington

· Clearance phase added to clear Eastern Ave turning vehicles

Design vs Existing Operations

• Overall operations at acceptable level of service, but worse than predicted for future year from 2011 study

· LOS C to LOS D at High/Wash in both peak periods

· Maintain LOS C at High/Eastern

· Improvements based on focused phasing changes

· High WB at Wash ‐ AM

· High EB queue at Eastern – AM, PM

· Eastern – AM, PM

Improvement Strategies

· Consider Exclusive Pedestrian Phase for Washington Street
· Exclusive Ped at Washington and Eastern at same time
· Sequential Exclusive phases
· Consider No Turn on Red restriction on all approaches
· Eliminates conflicts between turning vehicles and pedestrians



Recommended Option

· Sequential Exclusive pedestrian phases at Wash St. and Eastern Ave.
· Implement No turn on red restriction on all approaches

· No change in overall LOS, all approaches operate at acceptably LOS (D or better)

· Signal Coordination
· Benefits main street (High St), can degrade side streets
· No benefit shown, slight degration of side streets
· Not recommended
· Adaptive or Traffic Responsive Control
· Require additional detectors and equipment ($$$)
· Adaptive benefits main street, can degrade side streets (not recommended)
· Traffic responsive can benefit whole system, adapt to day‐to‐day fluctuations in traffic
· Whole system – include Court St and Lower Square
· Require extensive observation and adjustment following implementation
· Consider Court St improvements recommended in 2014 study


Mr. Butler stated that he noticed that Mr. Lucas recommended option 3A. Mr. Butler asked Mr. Lucas if there would be any change in the wait time for pedestrians crossing the street.

Mr. Lucas stated that it would be similar to today because the cycle length is not that much different.

Mr. Butler stated that Mr. Lucas’s recommendation would be no turn on red with signs included.  

Mr. Lucas confirmed Mr. Butler’s statement and added that the static sign that would implement the restriction during all times it is suitable when it is the lowest impact on traffic.

Mr. Butler asked Mr. Lucas what percentage of people ignore the no turn on red sign.

Mr. Lucas stated that he is not sure of the percentage and that may be something that needs to be enforced.

Mr. Butler asked if reseArch showed that the illuminated sign is more effective.

Mr. Lucas answered that he does not believe so and added that he thinks the static sign is more effective because it is always there.

Mr. Butler stated that he believes strongly that when you’re designing a system that has vehicles interacting with pedestrians, there should be cameras. Mr. Butler added that the cameras should be there to take pictures of people who drive through signs and say no turn on red and to drive the red lights. Mr. Butler continued, saying that his understanding is that these cameras are illegal in Massachusetts.

Mr. Lucas informed the Board that there is some movement to change that.

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he is opposed to the no turn on red because he thinks the flow of traffic is very difficult in the Square. 

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Lucas how he collected the daily volume data and how long it was collected. 

Mr. Lucas answered over 2 days and added that each study took place in September, when School is in session so there was this little outside interference as possible. Mr. Lucas further stated that the studies were always weekdays and specifically Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday.

Mr. Keogh stated that he would be in favor of the no turn on red Policy because the safety of the public is what comes first but traffic is horrible in Dedham Square. 

Mr. Keogh expressed his concern of the traffic coming down Eastern Avenue backing up and blocking the right-hand turn on Bryant Street. 

Mr. Lucas explained how thinking patterns traffic along with putting up no turn on red signs actually does not cause traffic to back up as much as you would think.

Mr. MacDonald asked Mr. Lucas about diagonal crosswalks.

Mr. Lucas answered that diagonal crossings are rare. Mr. Lucas added that he does not know of any specific statistics reports regarding diagonal crossings.

Dr. Teehan stated that Dedham Square should absolutely have an exclusive pedestrian lane.

Amy Haelsen, Executive Director – Dedham Square Circle, thanked the Board for their time and consideration regarding this issue. Ms. Haelsen added that she is very happy with the recommendation to have an exclusive pedestrian phase and believes it will increase safety tenfold.

Mr. MacDonald informed all that the Board will not be voting on this tonight. Mr. MacDonald added that he believes it is important to put this up on the website along with a report to give people an opportunity to look at it. Mr. McDonnell continued, saying that it is important that the Planning Board has a copy. Mr. MacDonald stated that at a future meeting they will have further discussions, probably after the New Year. 

Ms. Haelsen stated that incidentally this Monday at 2 pm there is a follow-up meeting in regards to parking in the Square. Ms. Haelsen informed all that John Sisson has organized this and has invited stakeholders and business owners.

Dr. Teehan stated that the Holiday Stroll is two weeks from tomorrow.

Mr. Guilfoyle made a motion to take an item not on the agenda; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval of closing the Square for the Holiday Stroll in Dedham Square on Friday, November 30, 2018 - closing the Square from 5:30 - 8 PM, with the event starting at 6 PM, lighting of the tree and appearance by Santa at 6:30 PM; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker informed all that there is a request from Dedham Sq., Circle for free parking during the Holiday season, Friday, November 23, 2018 through and including Monday, December 31, 2018, High Street from Ames to the clock tower at Harris, Eastern Avenue from High Street to Providence Hwy. Washington Street from Bryant to Harris; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.



[bookmark: _GoBack]Discussion & Vote RE: BOS Positions on Warrant Articles for 2018 Fall Town Meeting

BOS POSITIONS ON NOVEMBER 15, 2018 TOWN MEETING WARRANT ARTICLES

Fall Town Meeting (2018)
November 19, 2018
Unless otherwise stated, the FinComm vote was unanimous.

Article 1 – Line Item Transfers ($193,127)	
                   POSITION OF THE BOARD: __________________________________

Article 2 – Prior Year Bills ($8968.75)
                   POSITION OF THE BOARD: __________________________________

Article 3 - Personnel By-Law & CBAs (Superior Officers, Parks & Fire) 
                  POSITION OF THE BOARD: __________________________________

Article 4 – Additional Appropriation for Ames Project
                  POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________

Article 5 - Appropriation for 10 Bryant Street
                  POSITION OF THE BOARD: __________________________________        
                  Taken up by FinComm which recommended Article 6 be IP

Article 6 – Special Purpose Stabilization Fund Deposit ($700,000)
                   POSITION OF THE BOARD: Pass – Dr. Teehan
                   
	 
			

Article 7 - Appropriation for Village Cemetery ($25,000)
                  POSITION OF THE BOARD: __________________________________

Article 8 - Appropriation for School Circulation Study ($90,000)
                  POSITION OF THE BOARD: __________________________________

Article 9 – Appropriation for Improvements to Rustcraft Road Pump Station 
                   POSITION OF THE BOARD: __________________________________
                   
Article 10 – Appropriation for Collaboration for Wigwam Pond Access
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: Pass – Dr. Teehan
                     Recommendation of FinComm to IP

Article 11 – Appropriation for FY19 Assessment from Retirement Board
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: __________________________________

Article 12 – Authorization for 2 year lease Extension w/ Fallon Ambulance
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: __________________________________

Article 13 – Approval of Comprehensive Concept Plan – 219 Lowder Street
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: __________________________________

Article 14 – Zoning Amendment to Mixed Use Developments
                    POSITION OF THE BOARD: __________________________________
         Recommendation of the Planning Board to IP

Article 15 – By-Law Amendment – Departmental Revolving Funds
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________

Article 16 – By-Law Amendment - Proposed New By-Law “Nuisances”                     
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________

Article 17 – By-Law Amendment – Fireworks & Weapons
                    POSITION OF THE BOARD: ____________________________________
                    Recommendation of Chief D’Entremont to IP
                    
Article 18 - By-Law Amendment – Open Space & Recreation
                   POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________
                                        
Article 19 – By-Law Amendment – Town Meeting (By-Law Review Committee)                                                     
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________

Article 20 – Proposed Legislation (Additional Liquor License at Legacy Place)                                                     
                    POSITION OF THE BOARD: Pass – Mr. MacDonald

Article 21 – Proposed Legislation (Additional Liquor License at 573 High Street)                                                     
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: Pass – Mr. MacDonald

Article 22 – General Court Petition for Charter Amendment)                                                     
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: Pass – Mr. Guilfoyle

Article 23 – Proposed Moratorium (Parcel 109-2)                                                     
                     POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________
                     Recommendation of FinComm to IP

Article 24 – Proposal RE: Application/Submission of Grant Process 
                    POSITION OF THE BOARD: ___________________________________
                    Recommendation of FinComm to IP

Mr. MacDonald entertained a Motion for all of the articles not passed that we concur with the Finance and Warrant Committee.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved that the Board concur with the Finance and Warrant Committee recommendation on those Articles not passed on; seconded by Mr. Keogh. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Article 6 - Dr. Teehan. 

Dr. Teehan asked Mr. Kern if you’d like to say something regarding this article.  

Mr. Kern informed all that the Chairman of the School Committee has asked him to go in and present this Tuesday night, along with Mr. Butler. Mr. Kern stated that he also sent out an eight page description, Mr. Butler’s help, of the likely outcome of not supporting this. As to Kern continued, saying that he would like to take some more time to map out the likely outcome if we do not start making contributions to the special purpose stabilization fund for the purpose of supporting the building program. Mr. Kern added for those that said they were never told that, there is a number of documents included in that package and a mailing that went to all Town meeting members identifying that the Chair of the Finance Committee wrote about it in November of last year.

Dr. Teehan stated that this is a very important article. Dr. Teehan informed all that the time to have the discussion of how we were going to supplement the Reyes fund, was before the Public Safety Building was approved. Dr. Teehan informed all that if we do not approve this article, we are really setting ourselves up for a terrible tax year in 2023, in a way that will really put us in a vulnerable position. Dr. Teehan added that the bottom line is that we have approved more building projects than the Reyes fund, as currently constituted, can support. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that this is the best option we have right now.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved to concur with the Finance and Warrant Committee regarding article 6; seconded by Dr. Teehan. Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Article 10 – Dr. Teehan.

Dr. Teehan stated that he would like to see something done at Wigwam Pond. Dr. Teehan added that there is a demand for recreation and trails in Dedham. Dr. Teehan continued, saying that Wigwam Pond is a logical spot for us to look to do something in hopes it will be less controversial. Dr. Teehan stated, unfortunately Finance and Warrant Committee did not agree with him. 

Mr. MacDonald informed Dr. Teehan that there is the option of a substitute motion with a dollar amount which would come from free Cash.

Mr. Butler moved to concur with the recommendation of the Finance and Warrant Committee regarding article 10; seconded by Mr. Keogh. Vote:  Mr. Keogh, no; Dr. Teehan, no; Mr. Butler, no; Mr. Guilfoyle, no; Mr. MacDonald, no.

Mr. MacDonald stated that the Board unanimously disagrees with the Finance and Warrant Committee. 

Article 20 – Mr. MacDonald.

Mr. MacDonald stated that one of the mistakes that has been made is the way this piece of legislation is piece mailed and used. Mr. MacDonald added that the Town is not had a comprehensive study of the industry. Find out where it makes sense to place these licenses. Mr. McDonnell continued, saying that we really should have a better understanding of the industry before handing out these licenses. Mr. MacDonald stated that the fee for new licenses, $5000, should be revisited to see if the price should be higher.

Mr. MacDonald stated that there should be a Town wide study to find out what the best answer is for this issue. Mr. MacDonald asked about the other neighborhoods like East Dedham and maybe some other opportunities that people are looking to. Mr. McDonnell continued, saying that the two areas we focus on most Dedham Square and Legacy Place. Mr. MacDonald added that he thinks there needs to be a conversation with Legacy Place about financing so the Town can do a comprehensive study on where licenses are needed and where they don’t make sense.

Dr. Teehan stated that he is skeptical about adding more licenses but also excited that more licenses in Legacy Place will be good for the Reyes fund.

Dr. Teehan moved to concur with the Finance and Warrant Committee regarding article 20 & 21; seconded by Mr. Butler. Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Article 22 - Mr. Guilfoyle

Mr. Guilfoyle stated that he does not support this article and added that the Board of Selectmen has been the Board of Selectmen his entire life. Mr. Guilfoyle added that there are bigger issues in this Town to fight for. Mr. Guilfoyle continued, saying that this is yet another tradition that is disappearing. Mr. Guilfoyle went on to cite other similar issues to back up his feeling of losing tradition in Town. Mr. Guilfoyle stated that up until this current Board there had been a woman on the Board for 30 to 35 years.

Mr. MacDonald and Dr. Teehan showed support for Mr. Guilfoyle’s beliefs and opinions.

Mr. Keogh stated his support for inclusion in informed all that he does not have a problem going from selectman to Select Board.

Mr. Butler stated that for some people tradition as an anchor and for others tradition is a compass.

Mr. MacDonald stated that this will be a highly debated article and this is why we have a Town meeting. Mr. MacDonald continued, saying that when this article passes he will still be a Selectman.

Mr. Keogh moved to concur with the Finance and Warrant Committee regarding article 22; seconded by Mr. Butler. Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, no; Mr. MacDonald, yes

Mr. MacDonald stated that mini Town meeting will take place on Monday night at the Middle School beginning at 7pm and to Town meeting as the following Monday beginning at 7 PM at the high School. 

Discussion & Vote RE: Ratification of Completion Agreement with ARCH & CTA Regarding Ames School Building Project

Dr. Teehan moved that the Board vote to ratify its approval of the Town hall project completion agreement with ARCH insurance company and CTA construction and signature of that agreement by the chair; seconded by Mr. Butler. Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Mr. MacDonald stated that work on the renovation project at the Ames School Building, to convert it for use as the Town Hall, stopped in May of this year as a result of a dispute between the Town and the contractor, CTA Construction. Since that time, the Town has been working with the surety which provided the performance bond for the project, Arch insurance company, and with CTA, to agree on a path forward for completion of this project. The dispute with CTA is also the subject of litigation, and the Board of Selectmen has therefore met in Executive Session to review this matter. Last week, the Board approved a project completion agreement with Arch Insurance ompany and CTA, which is been designated by Arch to complete the project. As part of that agreement, the parties have agreed to stay of the litigation proceedings until at least February 28, 2018.

Mr. MacDonald explained that what they just ratified was what this Board had done in executive session.

Mr. Kern stated that they have been on site since Monday and he met the new Superintendent. Mr. Kern added that one of the concerns was the heat during the winter months. Mr. Kern informed all that the Superintendent stated that laborers will be on-site to clean up and.  Mr. Kern added that they’re not talk about weekends but he assumes that talk will come soon. Mr. Kern informed all that the completion agreement calls for a substantial completion in April and a final completion in June. Mr. Kern continued, saying that he hopes that this is the thing that changes the interaction on this project that has gone on for far too long.

Mr. Guilfoyle asked Mr. Kern if they were going to bring back all the original subs.
.
Mr. Kern says that has not been confirmed as of yet.


Vice Chairman’s Report

Abandoned housing initiative –11 blighted properties

22 Harding Terr.

Owner has settled with the insurance company in regards to the 
fire loss and intends on raising the property once the claim is finalized.

132 Garfield Rd.

Director of public health and building Commissioner made inspections of the property. Reports were made with finding fault with property not being properly secured against elements such as the weather rats entering, rubbish not being maintained as well as egress this repair. Recommendations to appoint a receiver since nobody stepped forward to take care the property.


187 Bonham Road

Town of Dedham went forward putting said property into receivership. Upon notification the property owner WRI property management contacted Mr. Cimeno with a remediation for violations, communication is ongoing.

Dorothy Walsh - concerned about the Oakland Street sidewalks regarding their disrepair. Jason Mammone, Town engineer, reported that the MWRA water utility project should be completed somewhere in the middle 2018. 



The Board had conversations regarding Amazon trucks and the facility.

Dr. Teehan suggested having them come to a future Board of Selectmen’s meeting. 

Town Manager’s Report

Mr. Kern informed all that he spoke to the executive director of PERAC and they discussed future meeting times.

Action by the Board

Cultural Council Reappointments:

Meg Duncan
Virginia Hickey

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Gift Acceptance

For:	Endicott Estate
From:	Daughters of the American Colonists
Amount:	$100

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Dr. Teehan. Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Transient Vendor License

The Community House – Christmas Tree and Wreath sale – 10am through 3pm

Sunday, Dec.2
Saturday, Dec.8
Sunday, Dec. 9

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Ms. Baker informed the Board that a few weeks ago the Board approved a waiver from the Town’s noise by law so the facilities department could replace some HVAC units on the Dedham high School roof top. Ms. Baker stated that that project has been moved to this weekend, therefore we need a new vote of approval for November 17 and 18, 2018, 6am through 6pm. Ms. Baker added that the neighborhood was informed today.

Dr. Teehan moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

Black Friday Openings

Best Buy
Game Stop

Both applications have been reviewed by the Chief, his comments have gone back to the respective businesses. Both businesses have been approved in the past without incident.

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Keogh. Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

1day Liquor License

Fred Astaire dance studio
November 18, 2018 – 4pm through 11pm

Mr. Guilfoyle moved approval; seconded by Mr. Butler. Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Mr. Butler, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.

OLD/NEW BUSINESS

Mr. MacDonald stated that he would like to apologize to the veterans of our community, for the lack of planning to celebrate our veterans on the sacred day.
Mr. Guilfoyle moved to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mr. Butler. On the Vote:  Mr. Keogh, yes, Dr. Teehan, yes, Mr. Butler, yes, Mr. Guilfoyle, yes, Mr. MacDonald, yes.

The Meeting was adjourned at 9:30pm.

The next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday November 28,, 2018 at 7pm. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on November 15, 2018, which minutes were approved on February 28, 2019.

				
							___________________________
James A. MacDonald. – Chairman
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